
Home of the 
Kittens! 

Dear TCES/SEC    

Families, 

It has been a pleasure 

to begin our school year 

in person. I am thank-

ful to have our students 

on campus and with 

their teachers. The stu-

dents are adjusting to 

being in classrooms 

with all of their class-

mates. Your students 

are learning from tal-

ented and innovative 

teachers. This year, our 

students are able to 

have art, music, com-

puters, PE, and Library 

time in addition to 

their core classes in 

reading, writing, math, 

science, and social stud-

ies. 

Your students have 

taken several begin-

ning of the year (BOY) 

tests. This is to allow 

the teachers to create 

lessons that support 

every student individu-

ally. 

I ask you to please con-

tinue to support your 

students with Covid 

Safe Practices. Your 

guidance in teaching 

your children the im-

portance of masks and 

social distancing is 

greatly appreciated! 

We will be going into 

our 3-week Intersession 

break, from September 

27-October 15, 2021. 

This will be the first 

break of this school 

year. I hope that our 

students have some 

rest and rejuvenation! 

Best wishes, 

Mrs. Bolke 

TCES/SEC Principal 

 

News From Student Council 

We are very excited to be 

able to have Student Council 

this year!  Applications for 

representatives in grades 3-5 

have been submitted and 

elections are under-

way!  Fifth grades students 

also have the   opportunity to 

run for Student Council   

Office.   

We have several outstand-

ing students that have ap-

plied for the various officer 

positions.  Campaigning 

will begin September 7-13, 

2021.  Officer elections will 

be taking place the last 

week of school before we 

break for intersession.  The 

first meeting will not take 

place until after fall in-

tersession. This year our 

Student Council sponsors 

are Jim Crofford and Kayla 

Zuni.  We look forward to 

sponsoring activities and 

fundraisers to help make 

our school and community 

a better place!  

News From the Principal 

School Year 2021-2022 TCES/SEC 

Important Dates: 

Fall Break  

Sept. 27– Oct. 15 

Student Enrichment 

Sept 27– Oct. 1 

Parent Teacher          

Conferences 

Red Ribbon Week  

October 25-29 

Flex Fridays Begin  

October 29 



I am excited to introduce myself: I’m 

the new art teacher here; I’m so 

very grateful that Rhonda Nickles is 

continuing to work in the art room! 

We are both happy to welcome stu-

dents back, and we have a variety of 

creative challenges planned. 

During this first quarter, children 

have been making art based on the 

work of Jean Michel Basquiat. They 

are also working on the annual ex-

hibit for the Sierra County Fair. The 

dates for the fair are 10.06.21- 

10.09.21. Please visit the exhibit 

and enjoy the wonderful art that our 

students have made. They have 

been working super hard! 

We are happy to have a new flat 

panel in our classroom; this tool en-

ables students to engage with art 

that is in the collections of the 

world’s great museums. Here are 

some fun sites that your child can 

show you:  

https://www.tate.org.uk/kids  

https://www.metmuseum.org/art/

online-features/metkids/  

https://haringkids.com/  

https://www.sfmoma.org/visit/

sfmoma-for-kids/  

https://www.moma.org/interactives/

destination/ 

Here’s a way that you can help us in 

the art room: please send in empty 

(and clean) egg cartons when you 

finish using the eggs. We use them 

for paint palettes. 

Thanks for your support and please 

email with any questions. 

Thea Storz and Rhonda Nickles 

tstorz@torcschools.net  

rnickles@torcschools.net 

News From Art Class 

National Harbor, Maryland. Attached 

to the newsletter is the 3 page study 

list. The program is open to students 

in grades K-5. Please note that during 

the competition, students will be giv-

en words randomly, without regard 

for age or grade. We will post the 

study list on the school’s website as 

well as having plenty of paper copies 

available. For more information about 

the Scripps program, for study tips, 

and for reading lists, please visit 

www.spellingbee.com 

Please don’t hesitate to email me with 

any questions. 

Happy studying! 

Thea Storz 

Art Teacher 

tstorz@torcschools.net 

Hi Families: Exciting news! 

This winter, TCES and SEC will hold 

its first annual spelling bee! We have 

enrolled the school in the Scripps 

Spelling Bee program. Our school 

spelling champion will represent us in 

the El Paso Spelling Bee. The winner 

of THAT bee will participate in the 

Scripps National Spelling Bee, which 

will be in the late spring of 2022 in 

Spelling Bee News 
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Welcome to music! My name is 

Mrs. Harrison, and I am delight-

ed to be able to introduce music 

class back into T or C Elemen-

tary school. All students have 

been exploring and experiencing 

a variety of musical concepts 

such as beat and rhythm. In 

grades k-2nd we have had a fun 

time introducing the concept of 

steady beat, the ongoing, steady, 

repetitive pulse that occurs in 

songs and music. Students have 

demonstrated this by using body 

percussions to create steady 

beats. We also used my large, 

colorful stretchy band to work on 

teamwork and harmony. In 

grades 3rd-5th we have learned 

the concept of steady beat using 

body percussions, as well as the 

use of rhythm sticks to create 

different rhythmic patterns. 

Next, we will explore further the 

elements of rhythm as well as 

vocalizations.  

News From Music Class 

PE Schedule: 

K- Every Other Monday & Thursdays 

1st- Tuesdays & Every Other Friday 

2nd- Every Other Monday & Wednes-

days 

3rd- Every Other Monday & Wednes-

days 

4th- Tuesdays & Every Other Friday 

5th -Every Other Monday & Thurs-

days 

Remember to wear tennis shoes on 

P.E. days. K-2nd grade are working 

on striking skills that will move 

them into volleyball skills. 3rd – 5th 

are working on Volleyball skills.  

Remember to eat healthy and      

exercise daily. 

Thank you, 

Ms. Fuss 

News From PE 
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Truth or Consequences Elementary School 
Sierra Elementary Complex 

Your ZIA 
PTO  
is  

‘Building 
for the 
Future’  

September PTO 
Update 

Keep a look out for Flyers being sent home with more information on events! 

Welcome back! We hope everyone had a restful summer and a great 

start to the new school year! 

We are hoping to start having our monthly meetings again and coming 

up with some new and exciting activities to do throughout the year. 

Please keep on the look out for flyers with the information. 

We are excited to start this school year with a cool fundraiser! SOCKs!  

Everyone needs a cool pair of school socks, right? Be on the look out for 

more information coming in October! We can not wait to see you all 

sporting our school spirit. 








